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York MP supports new “HospiBus” proposal
Rachal Maskell MP today issued a statement supporting the use of shared “TaxiBuses” to reduce congestion around York Hospital. If successful, this new “HospiBus” idea could eventually serve all of York.
“I welcome York Community Transport Group’s initiative to provide the Hospibus, to enable people to make their appointments at hospital”, she said.
Rachael used to work for the NHS. She said that proposals such as this “can be a lifeline to people to help them to get out of their homes and to meet with others and maintain a level of independence”.
"The HospiBus will provide a real service and will reduce congestion and the need for parking at the hospital" said  Ruth Stockdale of York Community Transport Group
"The idea came originally from the York Bus Forum " said spokesman John Bibby of Heworth, "but it has now been picked up by the Community Transport Group as a way of getting patients and carers to hospital in a more effective manner"
The idea is that eventually anybody who cannot find a bus route serving their needs will be able to get shared door-to-door taxi service and pay for it with their concessionary bus pass.
“We are a long way from that situation” said Mr Bibby, “but we hope initially to get some start-up funding from York's Better Buses Fund instead of the current £200,000 plan to change the traffic lights on Wigginton Road”.
"The HospiBus plan will provide a real service and will reduce congestion and the need for more parking at the hospital”.
================
NOTES
The full text of Rachael Maskell’s statement of support is as follows:   “Community Transport provides vital services for people requiring access to services and can be a lifeline to people to help them to get out of their homes and to meet with others and maintain a level of independence. I welcome York Community Transport Group’s initiative to provide the Hospibus, to enable people to make their appointments at hospital”.
York Bus Forum was established as "The Voice of York's Bus Users" in 2016. Its strapline is "Getting people where they want to be, when they want to be there, in a manner that is reliable, comfortable and efficient”. See www.yorkbusforum.org
York Community Transport Group is an ally of York Bus Forum. It is a consortium of disability advocacy groups, many of whom run their own minibus service.
The HospiBus pilot project would use part of the £250,000 allocated by CYC from the Better Buses Fund to reduce congestion near the hospital. It is a shared bus/taxi project which would combine the best of both types of transport, pulling on bus funding as well as the skill and knowhow of local taxi firms as well as members of the York Community Transport Group.
[bookmark: _GoBack]For further information please contact John Bibby, jb43@york.ac.uk, 01904-330334.
